
 1 

I hope everyone 
is enjoying their 
summer and 
taking ad-
vantage of our 
somewhat 
“comfortable” 
weather. Usual-

ly during these months, we are fighting 
the 100-degree temperatures. Hopefully 
the weather will remain consistent and 
not become to unbearable. I just re-
turned from a short vacation to Chica-
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Lake Jackson 

By-laws Revisions 

We are currently looking to make changes to the 
By-laws of the Euless Citizens Police Academy 
Alumni Association.  We have worked out all of 
the changes, and they are published in this issue 
of the newsletter.  We are going to hold the vote 
to accept, amend, or reject the changes at the 
August meeting.  If you have any questions or 
comments, please call Sara Munday at (817) 283-
2558. 

Partners on Patrol 

Sorry, the deadline to register for Lake 
Jackson has passed.  If you are going to the 
Convention, you should attend the July 
meeting.  We will be discussing a few 
items related to the Convention.  We are 
going to have a really good time at the 
Convention.  If you could not make it this 
year, you will be happy to know that you 
can go next year which will be in Fort 
Worth. 

Sgt. Pavlik 
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Hope everyone had a nice 4th of 
July.  Although I was not at the 
June meeting, I want to thank 
Tony Burnett for giving a won-
derful presentation.  Tony – I 
heard you did a great job!  The 
ECPAAA By-laws will once 
again be discussed at the July 
meeting since an agreement 

could not be reached at the June meeting.   
     The Alumni Association made $746 from the 
Heroes Baseball parking fundraiser.  Thanks to Lou 
Baum, Al Simmenroth and Sara Munday for organ-
izing this “last minute” fundraiser.  And a big thank 
you to all the workers that came out to help. 
     Rose-Marie Stevens will be talking about the 
Bass Pro Shops fundraiser coming up in August.  
The dates are August 10th and 11th.  Rose-Marie will 
be passing around sign up sheets at the July meeting 
in case you were not able to attend the June meet-
ing. 
     If you are planning to attend the Lake Jackson 
symposium, please try to attend the meeting, as we 
will be discussing the symposium.  If you will be 

Partners on Patrol 

Leah’s Perspective   

go, Illinois in which the temperatures were 95 plus.. 
I was actually happy to return to the cool Texas 
weather, which was a first. 

We are in final planning stages of the Lake 
Jackson “Citizens Police Academy Alumni Associa-
tion” convention, in which will take place on 
Wednesday, July 24 thru Saturday, July 27.  I am 
planning on driving the Euless Police Dept van to 
the convention and you are more than welcome to 
make the trip. I plan to leave at 0800hrs Wednesday 
morning and will be returning Saturday afternoon. If 
you have questions on the application, cost and 
room reservations, contact myself, Chris Shanahan 
or Leah Benoit.  

The new COP’s (Citizens On Patrol) training 
has been underway for a few weeks now and we are 
planning on having another class on Saturday, July 
20 at 0900hrs, in the police training room. This class 
will consist of a review of the COP program and an 
introduction to some of the new dispatching proce-

(Continued from page 1) 

riding with Wayne Pavlik, the plan is to leave at 
8:00 a.m. on Wednesday, July 24th from the Police 
Station. 
 
Here’s the breakdown of the Alumni’s volunteer 
hours for the month of June: 
 
Crime Victims Assistance Program – 0 Hours 
CID Clerical – 6 Hours 
Citizens On Patrol – 49 Hours 30 Minutes 
Vehicle Maintenance – 11 Hours 30 Minutes 
Miscellaneous – 16 Hours 
Heroes Baseball Parking – 108 Hours 
Total – 191 Hours 
 
See you at the meeting. 

Linda Brehm 
John Erickson 

Al Magee 
Rose-Marie Stevens 

Happy Birthday!! 

dures. Immediately following this class, we will 
have an additional 2 hour block of training provid-
ing a “dispatch practical” and question & answer-
ing session. This will give you an opportunity to 
familiarize yourself with using the police radio to 
communicate with dispatch. We have had great re-
views from all of the members that have attended 
and I look forward to seeing everyone there. If you 
are interested in attending these classes on the 20th, 
please call me at 685-1563 to reserve a spot. This 

(Continued on page 5 Sgt Pavlik) 
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Partners on Patrol 

june 2002 Treasurer report 
2002 June YTD Annual Budg-

et 
INCOME    
CARRY-OVER:    
Charitable Distritutions  576.01 576.01 

Discretionary Expenses  1,580.25 1,580.25 

Future Major Projects for PD  10,963.89 10,963.89 

Furniture  1,500.00 1,500.00 

TOTAL CARRY-OVER 0.00 14,620.15 14,620.15 

ECPAAA REVENUE:    
Banking:    
Interest on Bank Accounts 16.55 70.62 0.00 

TOTAL Banking 16.55 70.62 0.00 

Care Cards 55.50 254.26 400.00 

Donations:    
Dues 100.00 1,050.00 1,500.00 

Miscellaneous Donations   0.00 

TOTAL Donations 100.00 1,550.00 1,500.00 

Events:    
Arbor Daze  11,246.40 5,000.00 

Bass Pro  526.50 1,000.00 

TOTAL Events 0.00 11,772.90 6,000.00 

Sales:    
Bricks 400.00 2,125.00 2,000.00 

T-Shirts,Caps,Visors,Decals,Pins 15.00 24.00 300.00 

TOTAL Sales 415.00 2,149.00 2,300.00 

TOTAL ECPAAA REVENUE 570.50 15,759.14 10,200.00 

TOTAL INCOME 570.50 30,379.29 24,820.15 

    
EXPENSES    
Charitable Distributions:    
Restricted:    
Christmas Providers  0.00 350.00 

I.D. Cards  0.00 1,500.00 

Water by the Gallon 95.00 95.00 300.00 

TOTAL Restricted 95.00 95.00 2,150.00 

Unrestricted:    
911 Day  0.00 200.00 

Future Major Projects for PD  318.19 10,963.89 

Police Food  0.00 290.00 

Police Week  471.46 500.00 

Prayer Plaques  0.00 400.00 

TOTAL Unrestricted 0.00 789.65 12,353.89 

TOTAL Charitable Distributions 95.00 884.65 14,503.89 

Discretionary Expenses:    
Restricted:    
Symposium & Meetings  300.00 1,300.00 

TOTAL Restricted 0.00 300.00 1,300.00 

2002  March   YTD  Annual 
Budget 

Unrestricted:    
Arbor Daze  76.62 400.00 

Awards & Gifts  31.50 200.00 

Flowers  10.05 150.00 

Heros Baseball 128.72 128.72 0.00 

Miscellaneous  44.46 400.00 

Social Events  545.25 500.00 

Arbor Daze Soical 888.39 888.39 1,600.00 

Symposium & Meetings  0.00 700.00 

TOTAL Unrestricted 1,017.11 1,724.99 3,950.00 

TOTAL Discretionary Expenses 1,017.11 2,024.99 5,250.00 

Mandatory Expenses:    
CPAAANT Dues  25.00 30.00 

Furniture  0.00 1,500.00 

Postal Box  0.00 30.00 

TOTAL Mandatory Expenses 0.00 25.00 1,560.00 

Operational Expenses:    
 Board (Unrestricted):    
Office Supplies 5.38 34.14 200.00 

Postage  37.60 100.00 

Proposed Expenses:    
Computer Hardware  0.00 606.26 

Computer Software  0.00 800.00 

Printer  0.00 750.00 

TOTAL Proposed Expenses 0.00 0.00 2,156.26 

TOTAL Board (Unrestricted) 5.38 71.74 2,456.26 

Inventory (Restricted):    
Bricks  2,104.87 1,000.00 

Membership T-Shirts  0.00 1,000.00 

T-Shirts,Hats,Visors,Decals,Pins  0.00 200.00 

TOTAL Inventory (Restricted) 0.00 2,104.87 2,200.00 

Publications (Unrestricted):    
Office Supplies  52.20 100.00 

Postage  102.00 350.00 

TOTAL Publications 
(Unrestricted) 

0.00 154.20 450.00 

TOTAL Operational Expenses 5.38 2,330.81 5,106.26 

TOTAL EXPENSES 1,117.49 5,265.45 26,420.15 

TOTAL INCOME - EXPENSES -546.99 25,113.84 -1,600.00 

Bank Balance (checking account)    
Beginning of Period 4,116.42   
End of Period 3,569.43   
Transfer  (Check to Money)    
Transfer (Money to Check)    
Money Market Account Balance 21,582.05   
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Partners on Patrol 

Euless Citizens Police Academy Alumni Association 
Minutes of the Tuesday, june 18, 2002 Meeting 

GUEST SPEAKER:   Officer Tony Burnett gave an update on the PALS program. 
 

Meeting called to order at 8:02 p.m. 
 
PRESENT: Vice President, Chris Shanahan, Second Vice President, Pat Hinde, Susan Vest; Jim Adair,       Lou 

Baum, David Bolger, Bob Bouse, Janene Boyle, Erelene Hill, Don Martin, Sherrod Munday, Betty 
Overstreet, Judy Rick, Richard Rick, Al Simmenroth, Barney Snitz, Rose-Marie Stevens,     Cliff 
Thompson, Wes Weeks, Richard Zavala and Ruth Zavala  

 
LIAISON: Sgt. Wayne Pavlik 
 
Chris Shanahan, Vice President, presided over the meeting in Leah Benoit’s absence. 
 
MINUTES:  A motion was made by Lou Baum to accept the May 2002 minutes as stated in the newsletter. 
Second by David Head.  Passed.  
 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  A motion was made by Judy Rick to accept the May 2002 report as stated.  Second 
by David Head.  Passed.   
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
Fund Raising Report: 
1. Rose-Marie Stevens mentioned that we have scheduled times this year to work at Bass Pro Shops due to the 

store being on a stricter budget.  They are requesting 12 people to work on August 10 from 5:00 to 10:00 pm and 
12 people on August 11 from 2:00 to 7:00 pm.  Sign up sheets were passed around and will be passed around 
again at the July meeting.  If you have any questions, please call Rose-Marie Stevens.  It was also mentioned at 
this time that we are working with Bass Pro Shops to get eight radios donated to the Association. 

 
Membership Report: 
1. Chris Shanahan reported that we have 73 paid members.  Fourteen people have joined 

from Class 15.  Members from Class 15 were asked to introduce themselves. 
 
Newsletter Report: 
1. Chris Shanahan reported that the Post Office had trouble with the newsletter this month.  

Chris had extra ones available.  
 
EXECUTIVE UPDATES: 
1. Lou Baum gave an update on the parking opportunity we had for the Heroes Celebrity Baseball Game.  Final 

numbers were not available, however, the Association volunteered 112 hours and the Teen Court kids volun-
teered 115 hours. 

2. By-Laws:  Article 2.1 was addressed.  Members discussed “and been accepted” which was added after discus-
sion in the May 2002 meeting.  Many members did not agree with the wording and agreed that the By-Laws 
needed to go back before the By-Laws Committee for clarification.  Chris Shanahan made a motion to table the 
discussions and send the By-Laws back to the By-Laws Committee.  Second by Bob Bouse.  Passed. 

3. Pat Hinde asked if we would like to have a guest speaker for July or dedicate the night to reviewing the By-Laws.  
Rose Marie Stevens made a motion to dedicate the July Meeting to reviewing the By-Laws.  Second by David 
Head.  Passed. 

4. Chris Shanahan mentioned that July 1 is the registration deadline for the Lake Jackson Symposium.  Chris had 
etra applications avialable. 

5. Don Martin mentioned that he had a few openings in July for COPS. 
 
COMMENTS FROM THE FLOOR: 
 
It was announced that Helen Wagner was in the hospital and flowers would be sent. 

(Continued on page 5) 
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will be the last available class until we complete the 
upcoming 16th Citizen Police Academy 
class. 

We are planning on starting the 
next Police Academy (16th class) on 
September 5, 2002. If you have any 
friends, neighbors, or family members 
that are interested, please offer them an 
application. They may also obtain in-
formation on the academy from the 
ECPAAA website. For those of you 
who are waiting for your building code 
please contact me for the information. 

Again, “Thank you” for all of 
your contributions to the police depart-
ment and the community. Your gener-
osity, volunteer work and participation 
in our programs is outstanding and ap-
preciated. Look to see you at the next 
ECPAAA meeting. 

 

Partners on Patrol 

 
Sherrod Munday mentioned that he had talked with Chief Carmack regarding the placement of GPS’s in the COP 
cars.  The Global Positioning System would help the COP’s with their actual location around the city.  Sherrod 
thought it might be a good idea to talk with Bass Pro Shops to see if they can help with one of the units. 
 
A motion was made by Jackie Benner to adjourn the meeting at 9:16 p.m.  Second by David Head.  Passed. 

July Judie Nolden 
September Geri Sorg 
 Sarah Chandler 
October Erelene Hill  
November Chris Shanahan 
 
     Keep in mind, that at the new Police Department we will 
not have any beverages provided and must do so ourselves.  If 
your name is not here, and you still would like to bring some-
thing , please feel free to do so.  I do not think anyone is going 
to complain that there is too much food. 

Refreshment List ECPAAA 2002 Events 
 Lake Jackson Citizens Police Academy 

Symposium - July 24, 25, 26, 27  
 Bass Pro Shops - August 10, 11  
 BBQ Picnic - possibly in August  
 911 Day Appreciation - September 11  
 Christmas Providers Gift Wrapping Party 

- December 17  
 Christmas Lunch and Dinner for Police 

Department - December 25 
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Lake Jackson 
July 24-27 

ECPAAA 
1102 W. Euless Blvd. 

Euless, TX 76040 

Reminders... 

 

 ECPAAA Meeting Tuesday, July 16, 2001         
 Public Conference Room at the new Police Department at 7:00 PM! 
 
 
 ECPAAA’s web page address  http://www.ecpaaa.org   
 Brick Location is up and running on the ECPAAA Web Page. 
 There is a Brick Location book located in our office for those of you that do not have internet access. 

Bylaws again!!!!   Next Meeting: 

If anyone would like to include an article in the newsletter, 
there are a few easy ways to accomplish this.   
1) you can e-mail it to news@ecpaaa.org   
2) type it in MS Word, save it on a disk and/or print it 

and leave it in the ECPAAA box in Ron’s office  
3) hand write it and leave it in the box in Ron’s office.   
The deadline for the article is the 5th of the month!! 

Newsletter Submissions 


